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At Holy Cross Lutheran Church 

Sundays at 9:30 a.m. and Mondays at 7:00 p.m. 

Sunday, June 28th thru Monday, September 7th 

 

Monday evening services will continue through to Monday, October 5, 2015 
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                                  by Rev. Nolan Astley, Pastor 
  

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
Fire has no shape or substance. You can't taste it. You can't touch it except at great risk. You 

can't weigh it or measure it or examine it with instruments. You can never grasp it in its fullness 

because it never stands still. Yet there is no mistaking its extraordinary power. 

 

Fire burns through miles of forest like a terrible wind and is also a flickering flame that lights an old 

woman's way to bed. Fire is the burning logs on the sub-zero night that save the pipes from freezing 

and give summer dreams to the cat dozing on the hearth. Even from millions of miles away, the fire of 

the sun that can turn green forests into desert and strike blind any who fail to lower their gaze before 

it. Fire has power to devastate and consume utterly; Fire can purify by leaving nothing in its wake but 

a scattering of ash that the wind blows away like mist. 

 

A pillar of fire was what led the children of Israel through the wilderness, and it was from a burning 

bush that God first spoke to Moses. There were tongues of fire leaping up from the disciples on the 

day of Pentecost. The Holy Spirit comes with fire.   

 

In these past weeks we have seen the Spirit at work among us, like a fire.  He has warmed us to the 

needs of people in Western Canada and He has put a hold, at least for a time, on some plans we 

were working on around Holy Cross.  Fire can fill us with courage and fire can make us weep.   

 

On Pentecost Sunday we heard Jesus tell Nicodemus the Spirt goes where He pleases, you cannot 

tell where it comes from or where it is going (John 3:8).  Nicodemus was frustrated by that and in our 

desire to control things we can also be frustrated by the Spritôs actions.  

 

But there is one thing we know for sure; the Spirit always points us to Jesus and His atoning death 

and resurrection! ñBut the Helper, the Holy Spirit, whom the Father will send in my name, He will teach 

you all things and bring to your remembrance all that I have said to you.  Peace I leave with you; my 

peace I give to you. Not as the world gives do I give to you. Let not your hearts be troubled, neither let 

them be afraid.ò  (John 14:26-27) 

 

ñCome Holy Spirit, burn away our desire to control, point us to Jesus and give us your peace!ò 

 

In Christ, 

 
 



        
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

  

 

  
Final  Report  from  the Facility  Review  Committee  

 
(This  report  is  based  on thoughts  from  the final  meeting  of  the Facility  Review  Committee  

held  on Tuesday,  June  23, 2015) 

 

As most of you know by now, at the June 11 special voters meeting the Facility 
Review Committee (FRC) gave a report and asked the congregation to pass two 
motions which were necessary in order to move the process to the next stage.  
The FRC recommended that both motions pass with a 2/3 majority in order to 
ensure a high level of support from the congregation.   The two motions were: 
 

 1. To approve the latest design option valued at $2.6 mil which the 
committee was recommending based on its most recent round of 
consultations with the congregation.   

and 
 
 2. To approve the hiring of a fund raising consultant who would 

conduct a  readiness  assessment  that would test our financial 
capacity and commitment to handle a project of this size for a 
cost of $24,000.  If the answer was ñyes we are readyò, they 
would continue on to organize a fund  raising  campaign  over 
the following 14 weeks for a cost of $100,000.  At the voters 
meeting the committee indicated they had already raised 
$65,000 of the necessary amount. 

 
The first motion approving the design passed with a 68 % approval, exceeding the minimum 2/3 
requirement.  The second motion received 64% approval and did not meet the minimum 2/3 
approval.  As a result of the vote not passing the required threshold the FRC cannot go to the next 
phase in the process.  While clearly a majority of the voters voted in favour, there was not enough 
consensus to proceed with the project to the next phase. 
 
This obviously is a major disappointment to the individuals on the committee who have worked on 
this project for the last two years.  Nevertheless it is our belief, that while we proceeded in a diligent 
and prayerful manner, seeking Godôs guidance and the input of the congregation, the committee has 
not been able to achieve the necessary level of consensus and commitment to move us to the next 
phase.  Just as we believe that God has worked through the voters to grant Pastor Astley a 
secondment to assist in the ABC District, so also we must believe that God has expressed His will 
through the voters when the voters do not give the necessary level of approval to go forward on the 
renovation project.  As a result we wish to inform the voters that we accept this vote as Godôs will not 
to go further with our plans.  We are therefore informing the PPC that we have completed our 
mandate and will disband. 
 

(continued on page 4)  



 

 

While some may feel that we have a majority of the congregation wanting to move 

forward and as a result should find a way to do that, we believe this would be a 

huge mistake.  This would mean that the committee truly has an agenda to move 

forward at all costs which some in our congregation have already indicated is their 

perception.  To move forward even with a 2/3 majority would risk the likelihood that 

1/3 of the congregation would be uncommitted or worse, actively opposed to a 

project that could create significant financial difficulty for our congregation.  One of 

the key lessons that the committee learned from other congregations involved in 

significant projects of this type, is that there must be a high level of unity of purpose 

within the leadership and congregation as a whole in order to be successful.  We 

currently do not have that level of consensus.  When Knox church in Waterloo, 

committed to rebuilding their church for $8 million they had a 90% approval level! 
 

Some have asked, if we are not willing to let this project die what can we do?  

Our answer would be to pray and let your voice be heard.  If our congregation truly 

believes that this project or a similar project should go ahead then the voters can 

make their wishes known to the PPC or directly at a voters meeting.  That is how 

we believe the Lord works - through His people, moving their hearts through His 

word into action.  While we are disappointed at the lack of a strong commitment to 

our recommendations, there is also a blessing that we see. It gives our 

congregation  an  opportunity to pause and reflect  on  our  ministry here within Holy  

Cross and to our community; it gives us an opportunity to search our hearts to see how strongly we 

believe in this renovation and how ministry is enhanced or not;  it also gives us an opportunity, during a 

time of congregational change and uncertainty, to wait and see our future more clearly.  Finally it forces 

us to look into ourselves and seek God and His will for our lives and grow in our relationship to Him.  

We need to embrace this journey and use it to grow in our faith.  This is the opportunity we now have. 
 

On behalf of the committee, we thank you for your support and the opportunity we have had to serve 

our congregation.                                                                                          In His Service, Dieter E Kays 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Conversations before Serviceé 
 

One of our goals here at Holy Cross is to foster meaningful relationships between 

those who attend the Divine Service week by week. To that end it is wonderful to 

see people greeting one another and catching up with each other as they enter the 

sanctuary.  However, we need to balance that need with the sincere desire of others 

to spend time in silent prayer in preparation for the Service. We also often have 

musicians who have worked hard to prepare pre-service music which help us to 

prepare for Worship. When you enter the Sanctuary by all means take time to say 

hello to those around you, but use your quieter ñinside voiceò. It is important to 

respect those around you and help all to focus our attention on the Service. 

 
Applause after Anthemsé. 
 

Over the past while there has been a growing tendency to express thanks to some 

anthem singers or musicians by bursting into applause at the end of the anthem. We 

live in an entertainment saturated culture and itôs natural to want to say thanks for a 

job well done. However, before you start applauding remember Jesusô reminder that 

our acts of devotion are not done to earn the praise of other people (Matthew 6). 

William Barkley in his commentary on this passage says, ñIf we focus upon personal 

publicity, we get it ï but we get nothing more.ò Also what are you saying when you 

applaud for one group or one musician and not for another? After an offering of 

music, consider giving thanks to God in silent prayer or taking a moment to 

personally thank the musician(s). Each of us has been given different gifts by God 

and we thank Him for all who share their gifts with us in worship. 

 

                        Thanks for considering this, 

Pastor Astley & Pastor Syens 
 



Vacation Bible School 
Holy Cross Lutheran Church 

 Monday, July 6 - Friday, July 10 
daily 9 a.m. ς 12 noon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you so much to 

ALL who volunteered and 

visited or donated at our 

Food Drive location at 

ValuMart on Frederick 

Street, Kitchener.  Of 28 

locations,  our   "little"   site 

generated 15th spot for food donated! We 

collected 901 pounds of food and $316.41 

in support!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Darren Kropf, the Operations Volunteer 

Coordinator for the Food Bank of 

Waterloo Region sent the following 

information for our congregation: 
 

ñFirst, a HUGE THANK YOU! Dig In 2015 

was a great success thanks to your 

enthusiasm and participation (nice 

weather didnôt hurt either!). Dig In 

brought in 23,894 pounds of food and  

$14,943.74. This is slightly above last 

yearôs numbers...  Way to go!ò 

 
 

 

        
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From September 2014 to May 2015, the 

quilting group of Holy Cross produced  over 

100 quilts,   most of which are destined for 

distribution by Canadian Lutheran World 

Relief.  

A small number of quilts, with our love and 

prayers, were given to the youth at 

Lutherwood.  

The tops of the quilts are designed and 

stit ched by Shirley Martin and Doreen Groff.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The end products are completed by our 

group each Wednesday morning starting at 

9:00 am in the Confirmation Room.   Please 

join us in this gratifying mission. N o special 

skills are required.  

We meet again next  in September after a 

summer break.  


